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Friends of New Forest Village

General Meeting

Thursday 8th January 2015
	Present
	
	

	
	Sharon Delaney - PACT Secretary
	Cllr Judith Blake

	
	Hazel Smith  - PACT Treasurer
	Julie Nolan - ASDA Community Champion

	
	John Casey - LCC Parks & Country
	9 Residents

	
	Steve Corcoran, Barratts
	


	Item
	Topic
	Owner
	Action

	
	Welcome & Apologies

Apologies received from:

Siobhan Merrion,  PACT Chair,

Diane Winder - Neighbourhood Watch

Mark Buck - ASDA Store General Manager 
   
Cllr Kim Groves,
 

Cllr Paul Truswell,

Cllr Jack Dunn


	
	

	
	Introductions 

Sharon introduced herself gave apologies for Siobhan, wished everyone a Happy New Year, and presented the meeting


	
	

	2

2.3

2.4

2.8


	Minutes of the Last Meeting  

The minutes were agreed as a true and accurate record of the meeting.  Matters still outstanding from these minutes which need addressing.

Bus Service on Thorpe Lane request for 487 to divert stop to include a stop at Asda - Deferred.

Missing Street Sign – Murray Avenue, Cllr Kim Groves was unaware but to looking into this. Deferred, Cllr Judith Blake will look into this and see where things are up to and report back at next meeting
Support for additional trees and benches on the originally Lynn Brook was dealing with this Hazel Smith volunteered to take this on board and report back at next meeting.  To be picked up under environment section of these minutes.

	Cllr Dunn

Cllr J Blake
Hazel Smith
	UNM
UNM

UNM




	Item
	Topic
	Owner
	Action

	3.1

3.3

3.4

3.5
6.4

8.2
	Car Park Noise at Asda - Culprits seem to have now moved on, there had been mention of raised bollards this has been looked into Julie Nolan confirmed that raised bollards won’t be happening.  
Missing Bin on Plantation - Location near four stones - John Casey to chase up.  Residents raised concerns over the amount of dog excrement being left rather picked up along that particular area of the plantation and the concerns over amount of bins and raise the point of could there not be bins placed at the side entrances to the plantation along St Georges’ road, this would also help in the amount of litter that is scattered along that particular area of St Georges’ as well.  Cllr Blake to look into this.
Asda Bin Provisions - Confirmation of 2 general waste bins to be purchased by ASDA via LCC as yet no date agreed for these to be placed insitu or location.  (This is now under Environment).
Asda – Planning Application – Deferred to next meeting 
Update on Dropped curbs – Barratts have agreed to do the dropped curb near Central Park.  Steve Corcoran of Barratts, as yet no date given, one resident at meeting believed that the dropped curbs were in process of being done.  Barratts are presently back in the village should be imminent.
Central Park Disabled Entrance and mare’s tail – Vicky Nunes was attending a meeting on the 10th September awaiting outcome of this meeting deferred to next meeting.  Cllr Judith Blake stated she would follow this up and report back at next meeting.

	ASDA
J Casey/Cllr Blake

S Corcoran
Vicky Nunes/ Cllr J Blake/’ SLM

	FIO
UNM

FIO
UNM

UNM
UNM


	9

10
11
	Middleton District Centre

Update on status.  Deferred to the next meeting.

Speed Calming measures of Raised Islands along Willow dale 

Proposals for islands have been put forward for speed calming measures on Willow dales, coming up from Sharp Lane is more the issue at present.  Consultation with LCC comments have been sent at presenting with Cllr Groves, to update at next meeting.   Cllr Blake stated that she would look into the outcome from the consultation report on this and report back at the next meeting.
Parking Issues on NFV - It was reiterated that parking on village is chaotic.  A resident stated that in previous meetings the police have stated that it is beneficial to take pictures of the offending vehicles and send the pictures to them which helps them to build up a case to investigate further.

	Cllr Groves

Residents /
Cllr K Groves/

Cllr J Blake
Residents

	UNM

UNM

FIO 



	Item
	Topic
	Owner
	Action

	
	ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION AT THIS MEETING
	
	

	1

	Police

No police present, no update of crime in the area.  Deferred to next meeting
	Police

	UNM


	2
2.1

	ASDA

ASDA Wagons – Julie Nolan stated that every wagon has a travel pack in the cab area stated routes.  This incident of the ASDA wagon driving along St George’s road was an isolated incident and possibly was an agency driver.  A resident also stated that this Sunday there was also a wagon driving along St George’s Road.  Julie to investigate this and feed back to the group at the next meeting.

Julie stated that ASDA are very keen to support and be a part of the local community.

So far they have raised 21k since May 2014.  They have been put forward at ASDA Store of The Year.


	ADSA
	UNM

FIO

FIO

	3
3.1

3.2

3.3

3.4

3.5

3.6

3.7

3.8

3.10
	ENVIRONMENT

Central Park – Dustbin lid loose – Update lid has been removed.  John Casey stated, when spoken with, that a new bin would be required.  No date given.
Bent Railing at Central Park – is closed off awaiting price for repair of fencing 
Missing bin on plantation – Location given as path near “four stones” apparently it is the only one at the bottom of the plantation.  John Casey to investigate this.  
ASDA Bin Provisions - Update Mark Buck Confirmation of 2 general waste bins to be purchased by ASDA via LCC as yet no date agreed for these to be placed insitu or location
Missing bin at the bus shelters. Cllr Blake stated that the bins at the bus shelter will have been removed by metro.  
Road Surfacing Update – New Forest Way is due to be surfaced January 2015.  Awaiting further updates for the rest of the village.  No update or information from Taylor Wimpey.  Steve Corcoran updated for Barratts the loop-way on St George’s schedule to finish is by mid-February to open space and they will remove the rubbish.  Handing over of Twentyman Walk, Lee Edge and Peart’s and should be off site by March 2015.  There will then be a 12 months cooling period.  Total completion June 2016.
Lighting near Barratts compound, New Forest Drive and Woodside is on-going.
Grass Cutting – Areas along St George’s Road that have not yet been cut and are rather untidy.  St George’s Road has now been adopted.  John Casey to deal with this.
Lighting – SLM to arrange a meeting with LCC to inspect the lampposts within the village.  It was stated that residents come forward and give more detailed information of which lampposts are not working rather than a brief description.
Missing Railing - along St Georges Road, on left hand side, near the bus stop before the junction onto Willow dale. To be finished/replaced.  Steve Corcoran unaware of this but will investigate and report back at next meeting.
There was a request that a tree survey inspection of all the established trees around the estate be done with recent tree disease.  David Blackham stated that the Forestry team could investigate this.  John Casey stated that he would chase David Blackham up in regards where he was with this. SD to also email David

	J Casey LCC

LCC
J Casey

ASDA

Metro
Developers/ LCC

John Casey
Residents/ SLM/ LCC 
Barratts

SD/J Casey
LCC Forestry 
	UNM
UNM

UNM

UNM

UNM

UNM

UNM

UNM

UNM

	4

4.2

4.3

4.4
4.5
4.6
4.6a

4.6b
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Pedestrian Crossings outside Asda – our young resident reported back on checking the pedestrian crossing indicators and checked the button and both buttons are spinning (these are merely for public with disabilities).

Horses Field – The horses are now gone. Cllr Blake stated that as yet there is nothing definite to report back. There is proposals in place but as yet, nothing definitive.
Raised Block Paving on St George’s Road – Raised block paving is getting worse and is now breaking up.  Residents suggested signs for weight restrictions along St George’s road.  Cllr Blake to look into this and report back at next meeting.
Tom Smith has change role.  After several emails over 6 months between TS and SLM, it appears as if no ‘volunteer’ from Environmental Services is prepared to attend PACT meetings.  This is now closed.
Planting of Bulbs on and around NFV, update John Casey has emailed David Blackham to report back in regards help for this.  
SLM also stated that Mark Buck, Asda Store Manager, is very keen on helping the community and would look into seeing if any Asda staff would be able to volunteer their services.  At present we are aiming for March 2015 for the works to begin.  There is to be an ASDA Residents meeting for 29th January 2015, 6pm in the ASDA store Middleton, where this will be raised at that time.
It was stated that everyone should get involved with planting.   This should be done over a few dates.  Note to be put online on Facebook pages to see who will volunteer for planting and to find out people’s preferences of areas and bulbs such as crocuses, snowdrops, and irises.
	Resident
LCC
Cllr Blake
Closed
D Blackburn/ 
Asda/SLM
Residents/ LCC/ D Blackburn
	FIO
FIO
UNM

FIO
UNM
UNM
UNM


	Item
	Topic
	Owner
	Action

	5


	NFV Events

NFV Christmas Fayre took place on Sunday 14th December; volunteers were on hand at 9:00 am in the morning.  Event started at 12:00 noon promptly residents were in attendance, although numbers were down on last year.  Weather was extremely cold and windy, event closed early due to weather.  It was also discussed the lack of volunteers coming forward was disappointing.

	Residents/ Volunteers
	FIO

	5a
	Update of FoNFV Events - Martin Co & Solicitors have offered to be official sponsors for FoNFV events, discussion is yet to take place as to what this could look like.
	FoNFV
	FIO

	6
	Date and Time of Next Meeting
Wednesday 8th April 2015, 6:30 pm at St George’s Centre (Upstairs).  All residents and interested parties welcome.

	
	FIO
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